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Background  
 
A Pre-bid conference was held for CID 192940, in Paducah, Kentucky, on February 12, 
2019.   
  
Present:  
 
KYTC 
Mark Swieterman Heath O’Bryan Brad Whybark 
 
Contractors 
Jesse Wiggins Harper Construction Philip Pearson Harper Construction 
Tink Haydon Haydon Bridge 

Company 
Philip Haydon Haydon Bridge 

Company 
Seth Perry Coffey Construction Kritt Allbritten Coffey Construction 
Scott Embry GSI Mike Close GSI 
 
Others 
Rick Younce   
 
 
A. Pre-Bid Conference 
 
The meeting was convened at 10:15 A.M (Central Time) by Mark Swieterman of 
KYTC Central Office.     
 
Question and Answer 
 
Q: Jesse Wiggins from Harper Construction stated that there is no payout for 
grout and asked if there would be. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated he would have to put out an addendum concerning 
this topic.    
 
Q: Jesse Wiggins from Harper Construction stated that there are utility lines 
close to bridge 053B00025N that needed to be addressed. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated that the contractor needed to be very aware that the 
lines are there and to be very careful not to cut the line. 
   



Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company stated that KYTC outlined their 
PZC 13 but it appears that the sheet pile criteria must not be right because if they 
follow all the criteria it creates a situation where a larger than normal sheet pile 
would be used. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated it is modeled after PZC 13.  
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company asked if PZC 13 is not available 
for purchase how would they know what criteria to follow. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated there will be a printed section modulus under L. B. 
Foster and to look at the section properties and it must meet or exceed all 
properties of PZC 13.     
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company asked if the criteria provided in 
the contract is correct. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated yes, he believed it to be correct.  
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company asked about the contractor 
provided QC. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated that the contract would be administered by the 
Mayfield section office and in the past they have had a third party consultant to 
test the concrete and look at the reinforcing steel to make sure it is the correct 
size and placement.  
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company asked if they could ignore the 
note about a contractor provided QC. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated he would refer that to Jason Looper and Everett 
Wilson in the Mayfield section office.  
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company asked if the completion date is 
November 15, 2019. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated yes.  
 
Q: Tink Haydon from Haydon Bridge Company stated there is a note in liquidated 
damages that shows December 15, 2018 as the completion date and asked if the 
liquidated damages date should be November 15, 2019. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated yes.  
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30 AM 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: Rick Younce   
 
Approved by: Type name here 
 
 




